Budget Consultation 2003/04

Councillors’ meeting – 9th January 2003
Issues raised

1.
There is a need to explain to the public the reasons for the increase in the Council’s budget from £249m to £269m (an 8% increase) as it is significantly greater than the current rate of inflation.

2.
Given the budget situation of the Council is there a need to continue with the policy of supplementing reserves or could this be deferred?

3.
Education is a key issue and careful consideration must be given to the passporting of grant increases, particularly if one option being considered is not to passport the full increase.

4.
There could be an argument for calculating the level of passporting very finely and to limit schools funding to this level.

5.
If the removal of surplus places in primary schools is progressed this could generate £1m for investment in schools.

6.
Does the increase in the insurance provision to meet tripping claims take account of the reduction in the “trip” threshold from 25mm to 20mm?  This could lead to an even greater level of claims in the future.

7.
Over the last 18 months the higher priority given to environmental maintenance has been a success and the improved cleanliness of the City has been appreciated by the public.  This policy needs to be continued, as it is the most visible Council service.

8.
There is a need to ensure that the Graffiti Removal Team are adequately resourced so that offensive graffiti is removed quickly.

9.
There have been delays in collecting bulk domestic refuse that are unacceptable if payment is being taken well in advance of the service being provided.

10.
Were members of the Budget Committee satisfied with the explanation given in relation to the 22% underspend in 2001/02 in the highways budget?

11.
Due to budget reductions over a number of years there has been an adverse effect on the quality of services provided by Development Services – Highways and Planning – that needs to be addressed.

12.
Could the public be involved more in reporting pavement defects to pavement inspectors?

13.
Problems arise in repairing pavements where they are adjacent to frontages that are privately owned.  Could the Council undertake remedial works and claim the cost from the owner?

14.
It would be useful to analyse the way in which the various Community Committees spend their delegated budgets to compare with the priorities identified during public consultation.

15.
Clarification requested that the focus for budget reductions is on economics and efficiency and not on cuts in front line services.

16.
Significant sums can be saved from the modernisation of services and the utilisation of technology.

17.
Concern that in certain cases directorates are not delivering on agreed savings targets.  Proposals need to be realistic and specific.

18.
As the Council’s major costs are on employees, are staffing levels appropriate for the level of services provided?

19.
Directorates should look at the potential for joint working with other authorities for the provision of common services, e.g., payroll, advisory services.

20.
There can be dangers in not adequately resourcing the management of services.  This can have a negative effect on the quality of services provided.

21.
There is potential for increasing the efficiency of support services by further utilisation of technology.
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